
 

August 19, 2020 
 
SUBJECT:  Construction of Jackson Harbor Breakwater 
  Bulkhead Pre-Bid Meeting Questions and Revisions 

Addendum 2 
 

NOTICE TO PROSPECTIVE BIDDERS: 

 
During the Pre-Bid meeting held on August 12, 2020, responses to the potential Bidders’ 
questions were as indicated below. 

1. All elevations on Collins drawings reference the Chicago City Datum (CCD) as indicated 
in Note 10 of the General Notes. The water level and lakebed elevations on Sheet 6 are 
from a hydro survey performed at the end of June. Depths were converted to CCD to tie 
into the land survey. Contours shown on sheet 3 combine the land and hydro survey 
and should give Bidders the information requested. 

2. Contractor may access the area via land or water. If land access is preferred, the 
lakefront trail pedestrian and bike traffic shall be detoured. Proposed Pedestrian Detour 
Plan has been added to the Plans. 

3. Alternate sheet pile with equivalent section properties are acceptable. The selection of 
the sheet pile section shall not relieve the Contractor of the responsibility to satisfy all 
details in the Plans as indicated in the technical specifications (i.e. cap reinforcement 
and clearances).  If cold-formed sheeting is selected, an interlock sealant shall be 
provided. 

 
Attached is an addendum to the plans. This addendum involves revised and/or added material.  

1. Revised Sheets 1, 5 and 6 of the Plans.  
2. Added Sheet 10 

 
Contractors must utilize the enclosed material when preparing their bid and must include any 
changes in their bid.  
 
Very truly yours, 

 
 
Amber Seiber P.E., S.E. 
Collins Engineers, Inc. 


